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Donny Hebel takes command of 278th Armored Cavalry Regiment 
 
 
KNOXVILLE, Tenn. – The Tennessee National Guard’s 278th Armored Cavalry Regiment 
conducted a change of command ceremony at West High School’s football field, in Knoxville, 
on Sunday, March 10. 
 
Col. Timothy Shubert, a Kingsport native, relinquished command of the 278th to Col. Donny 
Hebel, who resides in Nashville. 
 
Shubert served as the regimental commander since January 2021. During those three years, he 
and his staff supported numerous domestic emergencies and prepared the 278th for their large-
scale training mission in Fort Cavazos, Texas, this summer. 
 
Hebel, who has 25 years of military service, was recently the Deputy Chief of Staff – Operations, 
at the Tennessee National Guard’s Joint Force Headquarters in Nashville.  
 
The 278th Armored Cavalry Regiment, which is headquartered in Knoxville, is one of five 
Armored Brigade Combat Teams in the National Guard. It is the largest unit in Tennessee with 
more than 4,000 Soldiers spread throughout the state. 
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Col. Donny Hebel receives the unit colors from Brig. Gen. Steven Turner, Tennessee’s Assistant 
Adjutant General-Army, during the 278th Armored Cavalry Regiment’s change of command 
ceremony, March 10, at Knoxville’s West High School. (Photo by Staff Sgt. Art Guzman) 
 
 
 
 

All Tennessee Army and Air National Guard press releases can be found at 
https://www.tn.gov/military/news.html 
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